



HALTON REGION

NOTICE OF STUDY RE-COMMENCEMENT and PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE TREMAINE ROAD in Milton

Lower Base Line to Indian Creek (south of Britannia Road) Class Environmental Assessment Study

In May 2000, the Region of Halton began a study to carry out improvements to the horizontal curved section that occurs on Tremaine Road at Indian Creek, approximately mid-way between Lower Base Line and Britannia Road in the Town of Milton. The study focussed on options to modify the existing sharp bends in the roadway for the purpose of improving roadway operations and addressing potential safety concerns. The work carried out to date has included: an inventory of the existing environment in the vicinity of the sharp bends; preliminary consultation with government agencies; meetings with directly affected landowners; and, an analysis of preliminary alternatives. The Region has identified the need to extend the study corridor southwards to Lower Base Line Road to address other geometric deficiencies and potential safety concerns.

The study with its extended corridor is now considered a Schedule C project following the requirements of the Class Environmental Assessment for Municipal Road Projects (2000).

Incorporating earlier work and input, the re-commenced study will also include: an inventory of the existing environment for the new section; meetings with affected landowners; a Public Information Centre (PIC); the identification and assessment of alternative solutions; the selection of a preferred solution, with consideration of public and government agency input; and the preparation of an Environmental Study Report (ESR). We would appreciate receiving your comments or concerns regarding the project.

The PIC is scheduled for March 22, 2001 at Our Lady of Victory School, 540 Commercial St., Milton, between 5:30 pm and 8:00 pm. The environmental study report will be completed by July 2001 and construction is tentatively scheduled for 2003.

Please direct any information, comments or questions to the following:

Nick Zervos Senior Transportation Co-ordinator Halton Region 1151 Bronte Road Oakville, ON L6M 3L1 Phone: (905) 825-6161, ext. 7632 Toll-free: 1-866-4HALTON (1-866-5866) Fax: (905) 825-8822 e-mail: zervosn@region.halton.on.ca

Stephen Keen SNC-Lavalin Engineers & Constructors Inc. 2200 Lake Shore Blvd.W. Toronto, ON M8V 1A4 Phone: (416) 252-5311 Fax: (416) 231-5356 e-mail: keens@snc-lavalin.com



www.region.halton.on.ca

the air

This young couple embraces on a chairlift at Glen Eden Ski and Snowboard Centre during March Break. It sure looks like spring's in the

Photo by GRAHAM PAINE

तंत्रात्य हिं

Georgetown District Christian School

> March 20th, 2001 7:00 - 8:30 p.m.

> > Enrollment Information Available

11643 Trafalgar Rd. Georgetown (905) 877-4221

Serving the needs of the Christian Community